
RIVER TO SEA TRANSPORTATION PLANNING ORGANIZATION (TPO) 
2022 LIST OF PRIORITY PROJECTS (LOPP) 

AVAILABLE FOR PUBLIC REVIEW AND COMMENT 
 
The draft River to Sea TPO Transportation List of Priority Projects (LOPP) for 2022 is available for public review 
and comment on the TPO’s website at www.R2CTPO.org.  
 
Public comments will be accepted from May 23, 2022 through close of business on June 21, 2022. Comments 
regarding the LOPP may be made by contacting the TPO at the following address, phone and/or email: 

River to Sea Transportation Planning Organization 
Attn: Pamela Blankenship 
2570 W. International Speedway Blvd., Suite 100 
Daytona Beach, FL 32114-8145 
(386) 226-0422 

 PBlankenship@r2ctpo.org   
 
The LOPP identifies the TPO’s priorities for project funding. It includes the following categories of 
transportation projects: 

• Florida Strategic Intermodal System (SIS) Projects 
• Regionally Significant, Non-SIS Projects 
• Traffic Operations, Safety, and Local Initiatives 

Projects 
• Bicycle/Pedestrian (B/P) and B/P Local Initiatives 

Projects 
 

• Shared Use Non-motorized (SUN) Trail Projects 
• Transportation Regional Incentive Program (TRIP) 

Eligible Projects 
• Transportation Planning Studies 
• Transit Projects 

 
 

The TPO Board is expected to take action on the 2022 LOPP at its regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, 
June 22, 20221 at 9:00 a.m. Information on the meeting can be found on the TPO’s website at 
www.r2ctpo.org.   
 
Following the adoption of the LOPP, the list will be forwarded to the Florida Department of Transportation 
(FDOT) to be used as a guide in selecting transportation projects for programming in FDOT’s Work Program. 
 
For more information or to obtain a copy of the LOPP, please contact: 

Colleen Nicoulin, Interim Executive Director, River to Sea TPO 
2570 W. International Speedway Blvd, Suite 100 
Daytona Beach, FL  32114 
386-226-0422 ext. 20417  
Cnicoulin@r2ctpo.org 

NOTE: If a person decides to appeal any decision made by the TPO Board with respect to any matter 
considered at such meeting or hearing, he/she will need a record of the proceedings including the testimony 
and evidence upon which the appeal is to be based. To that end, such person will want to ensure that a 
verbatim record of the proceedings is made. 

The River to Sea TPO does not discriminate in any of its programs or services. To learn more about our 
commitment to nondiscrimination and diversity visit our Title VI webpage at www.r2ctpo.org or contact the 
Title VI/Nondiscrimination Coordinator, Pamela Blankenship at 386-226-0422 or pblankenship@r2ctpo.org. 

If you require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990, please call Pamela 
Blankenship at 386-226-0422 ext. 20416, five (5) working days prior to the meeting date. 
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